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1) Provision of a Multi Use Games Area (MUGA) at Kilham Hall Park  

Confirmation has been received that Doncaster Council is in receipt of the (Section 106) funding  

provided by the development of the Branton House Farm site. The parish council is drawing up a 

specification for a MUGA and proposed plans will be available to view, and for residents to provide 

feedback on what sports to include and other practical aspects between 4.00 pm and 6.30 pm on 2 

October 2019 at Kilham Hall Meeting Rooms.  The parish council meeting will follow at 6.30 pm. 

2) Storage Extension for Kilham Hall 

Discussions have taken place with DMBC for any remaining Section 106 funding to be used for 

building a storage extension to facilitate an amount of additional outdoor equipment some of which 

can be used in conjunction with the MUGA. Plans are currently being finalised and a message of 

appreciation is extended to Saxton Design Ltd for its support with this project.    

3) New Projects for Old Cantley and Bessacarr Areas of the Parish 

The parish council are mindful that residents living in the Old Cantley and  the Bessacarr area of the 

parish should benefit from parish resources. If anyone from these areas has ideas on  how the area 

could be improved please contact the Clerk at cwbpc@outlook.com or telephone 077165  

4) Police ‘Drop In’ Sessions at Kilham Hall Meeting Rooms 

A series of ‘monthly Drop In’ sessions to enable residents to discuss any matters of concern has taken 

place the latest being held on 9 September 2019 between 6.30 and 7.30 pm. The next ‘Drop In’ will be 

on Monday 21 October between 6.00 and 7.00 pm.    

CCTV footage was taken by the police following an incident involving fly tipping at Kilham Hall Park 

and a number of young people were visited by the police and warned about their future behaviour.  

CCTV is operated at all times  and covers all areas of the Kilham Hall site from the entrance to the 

park and field . 

The Police have undertaken speed checks on Whiphill Top Lane and on 10 September 2019, detected 

eight vehicles out of one hundred and ten travelling in excess of the speed limit 

If anyone witnesses incidents of criminal damage please contact the police on telephone no.101. 

5) Keeping Branton Tidy – Litter Pick Held on 14 September 2019  

   Residents are again thanked for volunteering to undertake a litter pick to keep the village looking 

clean and tidy for the benefit of everyone who lives and works in the area. 

6) Provision of a Pedestrian Crossing at The Hayfield School   

The commencement of work to provide a zebra crossing at The Hayfield School is welcomed to 

improve the safety of all pedestrians crossing Hurst Lane and particularly young people at the 

beginning and end of the school day. It is hoped the crossing will be fully operational in the near 

future. 

7) Christmas Carol Singing Event – Wednesday 11 December 2019 at 6.30 pm 

The annual Christmas carol singing event will again take place at Kilham Hall with a similar format to 

previous years. Further information will be included in next month’s Branton and Auckley Arrow and 

the parish council’s December newsletter. 
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